
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

Update from the clerk 8th February 2024 
 
 
Stalmine Play Ground Area 

Playground inspections for January showed no issues.  
 
Swing Barrier and Signage at Hall Gate Lane 

The barrier has still not been installed. I am awaiting on North West Steel to inform me of a date of installation.  

Virgin Money Transfer 

I can confirm that the transfer of 10,000.00 from the council’s reserve account (Virgin Money) has successfully been 
transferred via an online banking method to the councils current account (Unity Trust).  

Advertising for Co-option of two councillors.  

I can confirm that posts informing the public have been placed on the council’s website, and the council’s Facebook 
page. The up-dated poster has been placed in both notice boards in the parish. A poster has been placed in the SPAR 
at Hambelton for 8 weeks as well as local businesses – the hairdressers and the pub. The poster has also been 
placed in the Council’s bus stops around the village for a short period to reach more residents. A full-page colour 
advert has also been placed in the green book, under clerks’ delegations for a cost of £216.00 this includes VAT. A 
poster has also been placed in Saint James’ Church as there is a weekly post office service provided for local 
residents.  

Lengths Person 

The lengths person has now signed his up-dated contract, and has been informed and given a copy of the up-dated 
millage policy to commence in April 2024. He has made repairs to the bowling green carpark, filling in pot holes, and 
to the grass verge at Carr Lane due to wagon tyre ruts. Both the lengths person and the plants person have been 
supplied with additional green bags for litter picking.  
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